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EMBASSY OF NEPAL, DHAKA

United Nations Road-02
Baridhara Diplomatic Enclave
Dhaka-1212, Bangladesh

fafa: 3089 /0y /93
3% HTE 303y
TH, 99¢Y

ez, wrearl)

%mr:mrﬁwunﬂévaﬁrwmj

SUT ESE dEtE T, 1999 Ry YO89/0% /30 W TAR FIITUHT e
A

gy faftw Aewer Frem weareem AT T eAET ieEEr Tor
WMWMETWWWTW&WWWW
A1/ TRET Fraramr gy qeere qeatye FErm i 3059/0%/39 W 9AMEK
afrET Az A T Wl ke w303y &y #eAfdE 2 T
18.00.0000,3%Y £9.009 32 /y00 a9 warE WH HUET I Al TR TAEE e

(ATFAT T}
fadra =i

TCI: (D0-880-2) 2222.92368, 2222- 92391, | ax (00-8511-2) SN3I2590, E-mail: condhaka @ dhuky net
Website: bdnepalembassy.gov.np



MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS
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b DEARA

No. 19.00.0000.225.61.001.23/400

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Government of the People’s Republic of
Bangladesh presents its compliments to the Embassy of Nepal in Dhaka and with reference to
the latter’s Note Verbale No. EoND/STU-18/81-82/20, dated 15 August 2024, has the honour to
:nform that as per the existing rules the Nepali students who were doing their internship at
gifferent medical colleges across Banaladesh will have to complete the remaining part of their
ntemship at their respective medical colleges, '

The Ministry further has the honor {0 quote the established policy of the Bangladesh
Medical and Dental Council (BM&DC) with regards to internship and registration of medical
students for foreign countries, “after the completion of the MBBS course, medical Students will
compiete their internship at their respective medical colleges Foreign students, after completing
Mie MBBS course, will complete the internship at their respective medical college and will be
reqistered as a foreign doctor in BM&DC folfowing the existing rules". Accordingly, once the
Nepali students complete the full tenure of their internship in their respective medical colleges in
Bangladesh, they will be provided with their registration.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Government of the People's Republic of
Bangladesh avails ilself of this opportunity to renew to the’Embassy of Nepal in Dhaka
Ine assurances of its highest consideration,

Embassy of Nepal
Dhaka



